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Commission communication
on the action taken on opinions and resolutions adopted by Parliament at the March I and II 2009 part-sessions
CONSULTATION PROCEDURE REQUIRING A SINGLE READING
European Parliament legislative resolution on the proposal for a Council regulation on the Statute for a European private company
1.
Rapporteur: Klaus-Heiner LEHNE (EPP-ED/DE)
2.
EP reference number: A6-0044/2009 / P6_TA_PROV(2009)0094
3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 10 March 2009
4.
Subject: the statute for a European private company
The objective of the proposal is to set up a European company form designed for SMEs in order to help them to do business in the Single Market. Accordingly, the European Private Company has to be easy to set up and flexible in its operation.
5.
Inter-institutional reference number: 2008/0130(CNS)
6.
Legal basis: Article 308
7.
Competent Parliamentary Committee: Committee on Legal Affairs (JURI)
8.
Commission's position: The Commission accepts certain amendments. However it cannot support the ones that would make the SPE disproportionately costly for business.
In general, in many cases the proposed solutions are significantly different from the Commission's proposal; however, the Commission acknowledges that some of them may pave the way to a compromise in the Council. In particular, the Commission supports provisions increasing the uniformity of the Statute (e.g. registration of the business object in amendment 22) or the legal certainty (e.g. share offers to employees in amendment 15). The potential impact of some other solutions, such as the ones on the cross-border requirement and minimum capital has been acknowledged. The Commission has doubts about the compromise on employees' participation rights (amendments 71-73).
Overall, the original objective of the proposal should be maintained. The SPE Statute should make it easier for European SMEs to conduct cross-border business. Therefore it has to be simple, flexible and uniform in each Member State. However, the Commission remains open to discuss possible compromise solutions in the Council, along the lines expressed in the EP legislative resolution.
9.
Outlook for amendment of the proposal: The Commission does not intend to present an amended proposal.
10.
Outlook for the adoption of the proposal: The future Swedish Presidency has expressed intentions to achieve an overall agreement on the regulation.
